
12-12-2019 – PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED LOCAL LAW #2-2019 
 
 

Present: 
Councilman Jamie Emmick 
Councilman Leonard R. Hochadel 
Councilman Douglas Morrell 
Councilman Mandy Quinn-Stojek 
Supervisor Beverly A. Gambino 
 
 
 
Also Present: 
Highway Superintendent Donald Hopkins 
Town Clerk Jennifer Bray 
Approx. 9 guests 
 
 
The Sardinia Town Board held a Public Hearing on December 12, 2019 at the Town Hall/Community 
Center, for the purpose of hearing comments on proposed Local Law #2-2019 pertaining to a decrease of 
the number of Planning Board members. Supervisor Gambino called the hearing to order at 6:30 PM with 
the Pledge to the Flag, led by Bill Conners.  
 
Supervisor Gambino explained that the public hearing was to hear comments regarding decreasing the 
number of Planning Board members from seven to five and that it falls under section 271 of New York 
State Town Law. Supervisor Gambino noted that the Planning Board currently only has six members and 
after advertising for over a year the Town has not been able to fill the vacant position. Supervisor 
Gambino noted that by making this decrease the Planning Board would then be a full board again.  
 
Supervisor Gambino then opened floor for comments. There were none. Supervisor Gambino asked 
three times if there were any more comments on the proposed Local Law #2-2019. There were none. 
Therefor the Public Hearing for proposed Local Law #2-2019 was closed at 6:33 PM on a motion 
by Emmick, seconded by Hochadel and carried 5 ayes, 0 noes. 
 
 
 
 
 

                Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 

                                          Town Clerk 

 


